[image: image1.png]A Tradition of Stewardship
A Commitment to Service



 Conservation, Development and Planning

1195 Third Street, Suite 210


Napa, CA  94559 

www.co.napa.ca.us
Main: (707) 253-4417
Fax: (707) 253-4336

Hillary Gitelman
Director
PAGE  

	To:
	Rick Marshall
Deputy Director of Public Works & County Surveyor
	From:
	Hillary Gitelman
Director of Conservation, Development 

& Planning

	
	
	
	

	Date:
	December 28, 2009
	Re:
	General Plan Conformity for Abandonment of Right-of-Way for a portion of White Lane (St Helena) 


Regarding the request for a General Plan conformity determination for the proposed abandonment of Right-of-Way (R.O.W) of a portion of White Lane, south of St Helena, pursuant to Section 65402 of the Government Code, Public Works has determined these streets are not required for any present or future public use.  No street improvements were constructed and none are contemplated utilizing the R.O.W.
The portion to be abandoned is approximately 39 feet of a 56 foot road right of way.  No physical changes or modification to White Lane shall occur upon abandonment of the right of way.  White Lane will remain as 2 lane rural county road with one lane of traffic in each direction.  White Lane is not a thoroughfare, and ends at private gated driveway.  Emergency vehicles currently have unimpaired access to any/all parcels affronting White Lane, no changes for emergency access will occur upon abandonment of this portion of the R.O.W.        
The proposed abandonment is requested by 8 private contiguous property owners on White Lane whose parcels the R.O.W. is on.  The basis of their request is that the R.O.W was never used, and there does not appear to be a present or future public need of the R.O.W. And they would like this area as part of their parcel without an unnecessary encumbrance.  The R.O.W physical appearance is that of a residential development with fences, trees, gates, driveways, landscaping.  There does not appear to be any physical demarcation on the land, only on the parcel map paper work.    
The General Plan designation for these parcels and surrounding area is Agricultural Resource (AR).  The zoning for these parcels are Agricultural Watershed (AW).  The surrounding adjacent parcels are zoned Agricultural Preserve (AP).  The parcels and the adjoining parcels on White Lane are substantially developed with residential units, wineries and vineyards.  The proposed use of the rights-of-way after abandonment would be as a part of the existing properties with no physical change in appearance.  

The proposed abandonment of a portion of the White Lane right-of-way would not change the General Plan designation of Agricultural Resource and remain consistent with the zoning designation of Agricultural Watershed. And therefore be in conformity with the Napa County General Plan (June 2008).
The proposed abandonment of a portion of the White Lane R.O.W. would be Categorically Exempt from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to Title 14 CCR Section 15301 Class 1(c)-Existing Facilities, and County CEQA Guidelines Section 504 - Appendix B: Class 1: Existing Facilities 1(j).
If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Mary Doyle, Planner at 299-1350 or mary.doyle@countyofnapa.org.
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